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The ceremony, held on March 25, 2025, marked the International Day of
Remembrance of the Victims of Slavery and the Transatlantic Slave Trade. Dozens
of residents, officials, and students assembled at the Lewisville Road entrance of
The Lawrenceville School to witness this important recognition of local Black
history.
The blue and gold marker acknowledges that "the earliest community of people of
African descent in Lawrence Township formed on Lewisville Road in the 1840's,
before the Civil War." It also notes that "Black and white residents lived here
together" and that "the Mt. Pisgah AME Church, located near this site, formed the
center of Black community life for over a century."
The unveiling ceremony featured remarks from Lawrence Historical Society
President Joe Ciccone, Township Historian Brooke Hunter, and Lawrenceville
School Head Steve Murray. Bill Howard of Lawrence Neighbors Together spoke
about the significance of March 25 as a day of remembrance. Mayor Patricia
Hendricks Farmer and Lewisville Road resident Glen Nevius had the honor of
unveiling the marker.
This commemoration represents a collaborative effort between several
community organizations, including the Lawrence Historical Society, Lawrence
Neighbors Together, The Presbyterian Church of Lawrenceville, Lawrence
Township Public Schools, and The Lawrenceville School.
The marker serves as a permanent reminder of the diverse history of Lawrence
Township and the contributions of its earliest African American residents, ensuring
their story will be remembered by future generations.



Officer
Spotlight

Chief Kevin Reading is pleased to
introduce Officer Kaynon Smith (Badge
#275), who recently graduated from the
Cape May County Police Academy on
January 10, 2025.
A Lawrenceville native, Officer Smith
earned his education at Mercer County
Community College after graduating high
school in 2014. He previously worked for
the Mercer County Parks Commission.
"My goal is to be the best I can be and
reach my full potential. In ten years, I see
myself being a strong piece of the puzzle in
the LTPD and Lawrence community," says
Officer Smith, who enjoys working out,
reading motivational books, and is a die-
hard Eagles fan.
Welcome to the Lawrence Township Police
Department and our community, Officer
Smith!

April Yard Waste Collection
Schedule

Zone 1: First Monday of April -
4/7

Zone 2: Second Monday of April
- 4/14

Zone 3: Third Monday of April -
4/21

Zone 4: Fourth Monday of April
- 4/28

Important guidelines:
Separate leaves from brush 

 DO NOT mix them
Place leaves at the curb for

collection
Keep leaves at least 10 feet

away from storm drains

For zone maps, collection
guidelines, or questions,

contact Public Works:
 (609) 587-1894.














